

P R E S E N T

Parish Councillors: P Arandle, A Baker, B Dickinson, P Gorton, R Howe, P Langley (in the Chair), S Peirson and J Powell.

Clerk to the Council: A Thorogood

Also in attendance: Ward Cllr Stewart and one member of the public.

12/25/82 APOLOGIES

An apology for absence was received from and Cllr E Sutcliffe.

12/25/83 DECLARATION OF INTERESTS

- RESOLVED:
- a) that Cllr Baker declared an interest in the Tennis Club;
 - b) that Cllr Gorton declared an interest in the Allotments;
 - c) that Cllr Peirson declared an interest in the Allotments;
 - d) that Cllrs Arandle, Langley and Peirson declared an interest in the Village Show Committee.

12/25/84 MINUTES

- RESOLVED:
- a) that the minutes of the meeting held on 4 November 2025 be confirmed and signed by the Chair.

12/25/85 ACTIONS

A discussion was held regarding the difficulty in obtaining exact plans for the cabling to the substation. The bus shelter project had an enforced completion date of February 2026 and as such the project needed to move forwards or funding would be lost. A vote was held and Cllrs unanimously agreed to move forwards with the bus shelter.

- RESOLVED:
- a) that the bus shelter project move forwards;
 - b) that all Actions had been completed.

12/25/86 PUBLIC PARTICIPATION SESSION

A Parishioner raised the issue of traffic and accidents between The Meadows and church. It was suggested that main throughfare be closed between Malton Road and the village, using Highgate, Bishop Burton Road and Etton Road as alternative routes. The through traffic was coming from Leconfield, using the Malton Road junction, and a road closure would make the village safer and reduce issues for residents and the Church. The Chair suggested that this be shared with Cherry Burton Voice to be included on the report and allow the suggestion to be formally considered alongside all other options. It was noted that closing this junction would double the emergency response time from Beverley Ambulance Station. The implication this would have on the other roads was considered, as approximately 200 cars came through this junction, particularly at school drop off and pick up times.

RESOLVED: that the Public Participation session be concluded.

12/25/87 **EAST RIDING COUNTY COUNCIL MATTERS**

Traffic

Data had been received from the local authority (LA) stating that the village had a low incident and mortality rate at the junction at The Meadows.

Carl Gillyon, LA Highways, had agreed to meet with the Parish Council once an agenda was produced and having first met with the Ward Councillors. A Cllr suggested that once the meeting was arranged, a member of Cherry Burton Voice be invited to attend alongside the Parish Council. They were a passionate group who had worked on this issue and transparency was essential. The Ward Councillor would request permission from Carl Gillyon. The goal was to reduce the speed of traffic in general, and hopefully through-traffic in the village.

It was discussed that the data for car tracking on a short stretch of road on be sought. These surveys showed average and 85th percentile data, not extreme speeds.

Speed Indicator Devices (SIDs)

The costs of SIDs was estimated to be £300.00 per device. It was felt that these did slow traffic down and it would be beneficial to place these in the 20mph zone around the school. A total cost would be determined and a decision made in January 2026.

RESOLVED: that a cost for SIDs be obtained.

12/25/88 **CORRESPONDENCE RECEIVED**

Overview and Scrutiny Committee

Cllrs wished to raise communication between Parish Council and the local authority. R Howe would complete this on behalf of the Parish Council.

Risby Homes Development

Correspondence had been received regarding a mud mound on the development. This had been raised with Risby Homes and a response was awaited.

Access to telegraph pole

The landowner had requested that Northern Power did not take machinery onto the field and instead worked from the roadside, with a road closure in place should this be required.

RESOLVED: that the Correspondence be received.

12/25/89 **BUS SHELTER**

Northern Powergrid had provided a plan for the new substation, but there was no indication of where cabling would be laid. The Clerk would attempt again to have this determined, but Cllrs resolved to move ahead with the build of the Bus Shelter as there was a fixed completion date of February 2026.

RESOLVED: that the Parish council move ahead with the build of the Bus Shelter.

12/25/90 FINANCE

Name	Description	Gross £
Business Stream	Allotment water	43.18
Business Stream	Allotment water	10.48
S Peirson	Temporary Event notice	21.00
	Pond Fountain	1,479.19
Walker Landscapes	pond trees	790.00
East Yorkshire carpets	Pavilion floor refurbishment	121.00
G O Foster	grass cut 10/10/25	132.00
EDF	October	28.15
Beverley Joinery	Pavillion Renovation	5,000.00
HMRC	Quarterly	681.71
HSBC	Bank Charges	3.00
HMRC	Bank Charges	12.00
	easily website	12.40
Clerk	salary	374.87
SFMC	Pavilion cleaning	15.34
S Peirson	Xmas lights	397.89
B Gibson	pond fountain	87.34
ERPF	30/11/2025	129.07

RESOLVED: that the payments be approved.

12/25/91 VILLAGE INFRASTRUCTURE

Planning

i.2503145PLF Holly Cottage – awaiting comments .

Sportsfield

Due to works undertaken on school field the Village Show may not be able to take place there. Cllr were asked to consider the Sportsfield being used to host the Village Show. Access for vehicles onto the field was discussed and approved. The Tennis and Cricket clubs were willing to work with the Village Show Committee. A vote was held and Cllrs agreed unanimously.

Snagging was being undertaken this week for the changing rooms in the Pavillion. A PIR light was being considered for the corridor. Trace heating had been suggested to prevent burst pipes in freezing weather. This was being investigated by the Sportsfield Management Committee.

The Tennis Hut lawful proposed development licence had been received. Cllrs agreed that the Tennis Club could now look to obtain three quotes for the building and a concrete surface. This would be a Parish Council asset 50 percent funded by the Tennis Club.

The access gate by the mast had a rotten post and required repair. A quote would be sought.

It was suggested that access to drinking water be provided on the Sportsfield. This was being considered by the Sportsfield Committee.

An area of depression had been identified on the Nature Trail to create a dewpond. There was dry hedging already around this depression to prevent access. This would be investigated further.

Wood chip had been donated which had been placed on the Nature Trail paths by volunteers.

Allotments

It was raised that the allotments were competitively priced and should continue to be as they were of benefit to the Parish. The rent had not been altered in approximately ten years and no account has been taken for inflation. The fee included water regardless of how much was used. A councillor proposed the rent

be increased. A vote was held and it was decided that the rent remain as £25.00 per annum.

Play Park

The activity panels being removed would be offered to the school.

Dog Walking Field

A barrier had been placed by the landowner to stop cars entering the field in wet weather. There had been issues with dogs not being cleaned up after.

Storage

It was discussed that storage was still required, the Parish Council owned marquees, road signs and other large items.

RESOLVED: that the Village infrastructure updates be received.

12/25/92 **COMMUNITY ISSUES**

Pond matters

Cllrs agreed to the purchase of the pond fountain at a cost of £1479.19.

A Cllr queried why the trimmings had not been removed from the rear of the pond. This would be raised with the tree company.

Surveyance of Pond

In compliance with minute number 3/21/269 the Parish Council unanimously agreed to act upon the advice obtained.

Defib training

A suggestion of community Defib & CPR training was made. Cllrs agreed that, should it be required, this would be subsidised by the Parish Council.

RESOLVED: a) that a pond fountain be purchased;

12/25/93 **POLICIES**

RESOLVED: that Policies deferred until the January 2026 meeting.

12/25/94 **NEWSLETTER**

RESOLVED: that the Newsletter update be received.

12/25/95 **REVIEW OF ACTIONS**

RESOLVED: that the Review of Actions be confirmed and circulated to governors following the meeting.

12/25/96 **FUTURE MEETINGS**

RESOLVED: that the next meeting be held on Tuesday, 6 January 2025 at 7.30pm.

There being no further business the meeting closed at 9.35pm.



Chair's Signature – 6 January 2025.